Corpus Christi Air Quality Group Meeting
December 12, 2019
Present

Gretchen Arnold, Chair
Trent Thigpen, Pollution Prevention Partnership

Maria Sparks, Citgo
Beatriz Rivera, POCCA

Brandon Howard, Voestalpine

Matt Garcia, TxOGA

Andrew Franzone, OxyChem

Errol Summerlin, CAPE

Lauren Williams, The Nature Conservancy

Sarah Garza, POOCA

Glenda Swierc, Moda Midstream

Sharon Bailey-Murphey

Ramona Joseferyk, Port of Corpus Christi

Colleen Johnson, EarthCon

Bob Paulison, Port Industries

Bobby Zamora, Valero

Darcy Schroeder, Valero

Andrew Kiss, POCCA
Amanda Grams, POCCA

Yvonne Dives-Gomez

Francisca Deter, Lyondell Basell 

Daniel Martinez, POCCA

Kristen Crow, Claaer-Times
Troy Penshorn, Voestalpine

Carrie Paige; USEPA via phone

Randy Wright, City of Portland

(Port of Corpus Christi Authority; POCCA, Metropolitan Planning Organization; MPO, Flint Hills Resources; FHR, Texas Commission on Environmental Quality; TCEQ, Environmental Protection Agency; EPA.)
Discussion Points
· The 2019 ozone season and impact on ozone attainment for 2020 was discussed.   
· Ozone season 2019 concluded with a 4th high ozone average of 62 ppb at CAMS 4 and 58 ppb at CAMS 21.  

· The three-year rolling average for ozone at CAMS 4 at the end of 2019 was 61 ppb and the three-year rolling average for ozone at CAMS 21 at the end of 2019 was 60 ppb.

· In order for the Corpus Christi urban airshed to remain in attainment of ozone standards at the end of year 2020, CAMS 4 must experience a 4th high ozone level of less than 87 ppb and CAMS 21 must experience a 4th high ozone level of less than 91 ppb in 2020.  
· Gretchen provided an update on work with area Economic Development Corporations (EDCs).  Both the Corpus Christi and the San Patricio EDCs have reviewed and provided input on a welcome letter and emission reduction checklist that they have agreed to provide to clients.  The welcome letter and checklist stress the importance of above and beyond emission reduction requirements to operate in our airshed. Gretchen is compiling a manual for the EDCs to distribute that will include the welcome letter, checklist, and letters of support from Mayor McComb, a group letter including all San Patricio county mayors being coordinated by Cathy Skurow, and letters from Judges Canales and Krebs.  It is anticipated that the manual will be ready for distribution in March, 2020.  
· Sharon Bailey- Murphey provided an update to the group on the status of legislative funding approved for the airshed and administered through TCEQ.  Sharon stated that the airshed was approved to receive $281,000; a reduction from past legislative session approvals of approximately $500,000.  She anticipates the contract to receive funds through TCEQ to be completed by the end of December, 2019 and a workplan generated about 30 days after the contract completion.  Allowable activities to be funded are emissions inventories (there is still some discussion taking place on what qualifies as an emissions inventory), research monitoring, and modeling.  Sarah with the Port of Corpus Christi stated that the Port has committed to funding the Pollution Prevention Partnership AutoCheck program for 2020 and will be working to encourage other sites to host AutoCheck events.  
· Sarah Garza provided an update to the group on the status of a study being performed by Dr. Jim Lee at Texas A&M University-Corpus Christi, to determine the cost of nonattainment of ozone standards to the Corpus Christi airshed.  Dr. Lee has done preliminary work on researching the study.  He is on holiday and will be back on the project in mid-January.  A review of the study may be available for the April 2020 meeting agenda.  
· Sarah Garza presented the results of a Port of Corpus Christi emissions inventory.  The inventory was of Port specific activities, not port industry or tenant activities.  Source categories inventoried included ocean-going vessels, harbor craft, cargo handling equipment, rail locomotives, and heavy duty vehicles.  The airshed of Nueces and San Patricio counties were included in the inventory.  The emissions inventory compared Port emissions from a 2013 inventory to 2017 emissions.  The comparison showed a 54% reduction in PM10, a 48% reduction in PM 2.5, a 15% increase in NOx, 38% decrease in DPM, a 28% decrease in VOCs, a 2% decrease in CO, and a 90% decrease in SOx.  Sarah explained that the significant decrease in SOx was due to a new national requirement that ocean-going vessels operating within varying distances of the United States, must use low sulfur fuel.  During the same time period: 2013-2017, tonnage through the Port increased 15% in short tons and 19% in barrels.  A comparison to other Ports was also provided.  A chart was provided that compared NOx and SOx percent contribution by source from the 2013 to 2017 inventory.  The presentation can be found at https://portofcc.com/about/port/environmental-planning-compliance/
· A change of name for the Corpus Christi Air Quality Group was discussed.  Past meetings had suggested a name that more accurately reflects the airshed of Nueces and San Patricio counties take place.  Three options were presented for a vote:

· Nueces Bay Air Quality Coalition

· Nueces and San Patricio County Air Quality Group

· Coastal Bend Air Quality Group

The group discussed the options and agreed that the name Coastal Bend Air Quality Partnership was to be the new name of the Group.  
· Next Steps
· Begin process to submit/collect ozone advance input for 2019/2020 activities.  It was recommended that the checklist to provide in the report be modified to report past as well as future commitment activities to reduce emissions.  
· Complete and distribute EDC manual for emission reductions recommendations to be submitted to clients.
· The April 2020 meeting will include a presentation of all air monitors in the airshed including industrial monitors installed by Exxon Mobile and Cheniere.  

